
Betty
Hansen, 53

Elk Horn — Betty (Mrs
Kenneth) Hansen, daughter of
Jens and Anna Fries, was born
Oct. 16, 1925 in Elk Horn. She was
baptized and confirmed in the
Lutheran faith. She graduated
from Elk Horn high school and
attended Iowa State Univ. and
graduated from the Univ. of Nebr.
in Lincoln.

On Aug. 31, 1947, she married
Kenneth Hansen in Elk Horn. This
union was blessed with four
children. They both taught at the
Fairfield, Nebr, high school.
Later they lived at Hebron,
Broken Bow and North Platte
before locating in Omaha, 23
years ago. He continued in
educational work, while Betty,
before being invalided, worked
for a number of years as a
technician in an Omaha food
processing plant.

She died Sunday, Sept. 16,
1979, at Bishop Bergan Mercy
hospital, Omaha, Nebr., after a
lengthy illness, at age 53 years.

Survivors include a daughter -
Faye (Mrs Mark) Olderog of
Millard, Nebr.; three sons • Jim,
John and Jeff of Omaha, Nebr.; a
granddaughter; a brother - Earl
Fries and other relatives.

Funeral services were held
Wednesday, Sept. 19, 1979 at the
Lutheran Church of the Master in
Omaha. Burial was in Evergreen
cemetery in Omaha.


